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	BBC : LOCALITY PARTNERSHIP FORUM



	Minutes of Meeting held on 

Monday 16 January 2017 At 1400 hours 
at Millennium Point


	Present:


	Nathan Hudson (NH) – Chair

Rachel Bishop (RB)

Jenny Cocks (JC)

Matt Brown (MB)

Paul Tolley (PT)

Emma Winders (EW)
Brian Clarke (BC)

Reena Farrington (RF)

Ray Lloyd (RL)

Alan Randell (AR)
Pat Kelly (PK)

Mick Hooper (MH)

Corrie Martin (CM)

Jeff Lowe (JL)
Andrew Burke (AB)
Stuart Gardner (SG)

	General Manager BBC

HR Manager

EOC Commander
Assistant Risk Manager

Education and Training Manager
HR Trainee
UNISON

UNISON

UNISON

Unite

UNISON

Unite 
UNISON
UNISON

UNISON

UNISON

	Secretariat:
	Sam Walton (SW)
	
	
	


	No.
	
	ACTION

	
	NH noted that the managers due to attend today were working at the Hospitals and unable to make the meeting.
EW was introduced to the group.


	

	17.01.1
	Apologies
	

	
	Julian Rhodes
George Graham

Kieron Ward

Dean Jenkins

Mark Chapman

Tony Iommi

	

	17.01.2
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 24 November 2016
	

	
	The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.
The following points were noted:
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3.1 - 16.06.8 Parking on Hubs ~ Staff side asked for an update on  parking at hubs, due to the situation worsening. NH stated that the action was still with Simon Lewis as discussions were ongoing with the land lords of the sites. This issue was currently on the risk register and was being managed through that. NH noted that Worcester would be receiving more parking spaces.  Staff side asked if there was a time line and noted concerns of cars being bumped. NH stated that risk assessments had been completed and a plan to increase parking where possible. Staff side asked if this item could be returned to the action sheet. NH agreed and stated that Simon Lewis would be invited to the next meeting. New Action.
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3.11 – 16.10.9.2 X series Monitor ~ Staff side raised the issue of the cables being a trip hazard. MB confirmed that no WMAS 54s had been received regarding this issue. Staff side noted that they wished to prevent an issue occurring. MB agreed to look into the matter. New Action 
Staff side also noted the cable failures. Management noted a better process now for ordering the cables. Underreporting by the AFAs was noted by the group. Staff side also highlighted the issue of the cables catching in the zips damaging the cables. MB agreed to look into. New Action.
3.13 – 16.10.9.7 EOC enforcing overtime when crews are being ordered to take break off station in last hour ~ Staff side noted that this issue was still occurring. JC asked that any cases are raised so that they can be looked into and picked up with individuals. Staff side asked about returning to own base. JC confirmed that in the last hour they can be returned to own base, in last 2 hours No. 
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16.11.7  EPRF ~ Staff side raised the issue of where the EPRF should be placed when transporting patients into hospital. Management noted that smashed screens had occured and P Baker was looking into a solution, possibly velcro pockets. This was currently being explored and costed with Zoll. Staff side raised the issue of unsecure equipment and highlighted their concerns, which management noted.
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16.11.10.4 When are pin numbers put onto the system? ~ Staff side raised the issue of providing pin numbers at hospitals and when this should be handed over. Discussions from the group noted that different hospitals have differing practices with regards to this issue. Management highlighted that work was currently ongoing in relation to hospital delays. It was noted that risk assessments had been undertaken on all sites. Management reiterated that pin numbers are handed over when the patient is and a bed is available. Discussions moved to HALOs and it was noted that no extra funding would be available.
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16.11.10.9 Meal Break Policy and crews who have been put on break at a none base station and then returning to their own station ~ Staff side asked if a notice could be circulated regarding the Trusts stance that crews should not be returning to their own base during meal breaks. Management agreed. 

	SW

MB

MB

JC


	17.01.3
	Actions from Minutes – 24 November 2016
	

	
	3.1
	16.06.9 Boxes of Paracetamol/Ibuprofen 

Management confirmed that this issue had been raised with Euan Connell. A trial was to be undertaken to whereby the barcode could be scanned and this would link into the EPRF.
Staff side noted that the strips are being cut in half and explained that they had sought advice from Steve Edwards, who advised that drugs should be administered if the batch numbers and expiry date are unknown. 

Management stated that any issues of this nature should be reported through a WMAS 54 to ensure that any trends are identified. 
Action ongoing

	

	
	3.2
	16.09.2 Security review at West Brom Hub 
Management advised that would obtain an update from LP in relation to the security review and update the group by the end of the week. 
Staff side also noted the ongoing problems of the site being opposite a school and highlighted the parking issues and noted that currently experiencing members of the public accessing the site at night.
Management agreed to circulate previous risk assessments undertaken in relation to the school and look into the issues of the public accessing the site at night.
Action ongoing


	NH/LP
NH

	
	3.3
	16.10.4 Notes from Local staff side meetings 
Management confirmed that the meeting notes from Erdington’s last meeting had been distributed to the group and this item was on the agenda.
Action closed

	

	
	3.4
	16.10.5 End of shift tasking information from Orbit 
JC confirmed to the group that the January figures had been forwarded to CM for distribution. 
PK raised a case of a car which had been stood down, but had not been reflected correctly in the end of shift tasking data. JC agreed to look into with the performance cell. 
New Action

	JC

	
	3.5
	16.10.9.9 EOC ringing staff to put them on break whilst parking the vehicle in car park

Management confirmed that this had been looked into and the dispatchers are giving crews a couple of minutes before contacting them for break.
Action closed 

	

	
	3.6
	16.11.7 Risk: Prison Safety
Management noted that a lot of work was currently being undertaken with national guidelines and an update would be sought from Rob Cole. 
Action ongoing


	NH

	
	3.7
	16.11.10 Frequent Caller
Management confirmed that Vickie Whorton had actioned the removal of warning and notice to contact HVSU/CSD. 
Action closed 


	

	17.01.4
	Notes from Local Staff Side Meetings
	

	
	Notes received were distributed to the group. 
	

	17.01.5
	End of Shift Tasking Information from Orbit
	

	
	January’s data was provided to the group. 
	

	17.01.6
	Education and Training
	

	
	Staff side raised the issue of CTMs told TXA can be given anything that a clinician deems appropriate. Staff side noted that there was no policy and questioned if this was the best way to cascade the information. 
PTS stated that this had not come from training and management agreed to address this locally with the CTMs.
Staff side raised the issue of the student paramedics, prior to going to university and their skill set at that point. Discussions noted the 750 hours required to be completed to achieve Technician level. It was noted that once qualified they can wear Technician epaulettes. 

	

	17.01.7
	Risk
	

	
	Staff side requested that a copy of the local risk register is attached to the meeting papers. Management agreed. 
Staff side noted that the doors on the new vehicles are stiff. MB stated that WMAS 54s received are being reviewed. 

Staff side asked if a risk assessment had been completed regarding the back door of the new vehicles and noted that the stryker chair is in a high cupboard, which falls out when the straps are released. MB agreed to look into the matter. 

Staff side noted the requirement of a trained ergonomist. MB to feed into the vehicle design group.  

	MB/SW

MB
MB



	17.01.8
	Update on Violence and Aggression Cases Meeting
	

	
	Management noted the recent publicity in the press following recent attacks on staff.

	

	17.01.9
	Any Other Business
	

	
	9.1
	WMAS on social media – inappropriate/inconsiderate tweets
Staff side raised the inappropriate tweets from the official WMAS account over the busy periods, which can seem unprofessional, when lots of staff are working flat out. 
Management agreed to raise with the Press office and asked for examples to be forwarded.  

	NH

	
	9.2
	Code of Conduct
Staff side raised the code of conduct in relation to hair colour, earrings, own clothes and ASOs not wearing correct uniform. 
Management noted the issues raised and stated that requirement for staff awareness of the code of conduct.

	

	
	9.3
	Station meetings
Staff side noted that the weekly briefing does not list any station meetings for BBC. 
Management stated that the Area Managers had been trying to target teams instead of conducting station meetings. This was to try and provide staff with any updates and allow the opportunity for staff to have a conversation with their manager. 

	

	
	9.4
	Local Staff side meetings not planned in 
Staff side noted that the local staff side meetings had not been planned in. 
Management agreed to pick this up with the local management teams to ensure that future meetings are planned in. 

	NH

	
	9.5
	Monitors not recording correct obs (resp/pulse rates)
Staff side raised concerns regarding the monitors not correctly counting respirations etc. Staff side noted that had had to manually correct the PRFs. Discussions noted the correct placing of the limb leads. 
Management stated that any cases should be reported on a WMAS 54 to ensure any trends can be identified.

	

	
	9.6
	Crews sent out without equipment
Staff side raised the issue of crews being sent out without equipment, specifically a radio. Management acknowledged that this was not acceptable. It was also noted that the crews needs time to check. Discussions moved to the position of the vehicles on busy hubs and suggested that the shorelines are numbered so that this can be provided to the crews to ease finding the vehicle. Management agreed to take this forward. 

	NH

	
	9.7
	Oldbury Custody Suite
Staff side raised the issue of the custody suite in Oldbury and the case of Kent v Griffith Civil Tort 2000. Staff side highlighted concerns of being ordered to leave a patient. Management stated that the facility has 24 hour Prime Care cover. SG stated that the clinician is responsible for the patient and staff have a duty of care.
Management stated that a verbal handover with the clinician as a minimum is required and the Gold Commander has responsibility to release crews after that handover. 

	

	
	9.8
	Army students wearing green t-shirts
Staff side noted that army students had been seen wearing green t-shirts. 
Management asked that any further incidents are reported directly to NH.

	

	
	9.9
	CTM Recruitment
Staff side raised the issue of CTM recruitment and the amount of experience that staff have before being recruited into this post. Staff side raised concerns that staff are being talked into the posts and don’t have the experience to be a mentor.
Management stated that there have been no adverts since September. It was also noted that the OD team were currently undertaking clinical governance regarding all CTMs. 

	

	
	9.10
	EPRF – Asked to clear by control
Staff side raised the issue of control asking crews to clear the E-PRF as soon as the patient has been handed over.

Management clarified if this was verbally. Staff side confirmed. Management agreed to look into. It was noted that if still completing the PRF crews can advise control. 

	JC

	
	9.11
	Meal Breaks in city centre
Staff side asked about the implications of meal breaks following the closure of Aston. 

	

	
	9.12
	Erdington Rotas
Staff side highlighted issues with the Erdington rotas. Short breaks between shifts and relief not being completed for 2 weeks time.
Management agreed to raise with the local managers.


	NH

	
	9.13
	First Aid boxes on new vehicles
Staff side raised their concerns regarding the new vehicles not having a first aid kit on board. 
Management stated that they had been removed as they were no longer required.

	

	
	9.14
	Vehicle safes
Staff side noted the new vehicles safe, stating that the safes are not large enough to store the drugs.
MB agreed to look into the matter. 


	MB

	
	9.15
	Worcester vehicles to Birmingham
Staff side queried why vehicles from Worcester were being used in Birmingham. 
Management stated that the vehicles were being moved around the region due to the mileage implications on the lease. 

	

	
	9.16
	Stock orders 
Staff side raised the issue of the AFAs not receiving stock orders for consumables correctly. 
Management agreed to raise with Euan Connell. It was noted that there are plans to more to a bar coding system which would make ordering easier.

	NH

	
	9.17
	Union abstractions
Staff side noted issues in GRS with the union abstractions not being recorded correctly. Staff side noted that zero hours are being inputted. 
Management agreed to look into the matter.


	NH

	
	9.18
	Computers at Erdington
Staff side raised the issue of the computers at Erdington stating that they are slow.
Management agreed to raise this issue with IT.

	NH

	
	9.19
	ASOs

Staff side asked if acting up ASOs are fully trained to carry out a full range of duties.
Management confirmed yes in BBC, although that may not be the case regionally.


	

	
	9.20
	Base stations for Student Paramedics
Staff side asked if student paramedics are allocated a base station. 

Management confirmed yes and confirmed that they can claim mileage as per normal practice.

	

	
	9.21
	Internal Post
Staff side noted the delays with the internal post. 
Management acknowledged the issue, stating that post is only collected two days a week as there are not enough resources available.  Discussions noted the issues with sending expenses to payroll through the internal post and it was noted that an electronic solution is required. RB agreed to seek clarity with Rachael Belleini regarding ESR self-service. 

	RB

	
	9.22
	NH Update
NH provided a brief update to the group noting the following points:

· CQC report

· Contracts with commissioners
· No HALO funding

· Gold arrangements ceased

· Activity – Busiest New Year’s Day on record

· Changes expected following CQC and financial.

· Hours pay back

RF asked if the Assistant Area Mangers posts were to be removed. NH stated that not sure at this moment in time. Middle management raised as part of CQC.
SG noted PTS restructure and contracts and questioned the direction of the Trust. NH noted that over winter the priority is to support operations. NH noted thanks for hard work over the festive period.

	

	17.01.10
	Regional Partnership Forum (RPF)
	

	
	No items were identified to be forwarded to RPF.


	

	17.01.11
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	Thursday 23 February 2017 – 1300 hours


	


Chair .....................................................................   Date .............................................
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